 Charity Annual Report

Charity Trustees’ Annual Report

The Charity Commission Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP) provides best practice recommendations for annual reporting that are consistent with the legal framework. 

There are simpler reporting requirements for the smaller charities (which include many village halls) but even the smallest charities will benefit from following best practice in reporting on their activities through a published Annual Report.

The Annual Report is an important milestone in a charity’s life
presenting an opportunity 

· to take stock of how the year compared to the trustees’ plans and aspirations; 

· to celebrate successes and achievements; 

· to reflect on difficulties and challenges; 

· to highlight the benefit to the public of the charity’s activities. 

A Public Relations opportunity!
The audience for the Annual Report is not just trustees and members, funders, donors and beneficiaries, but also the wider public who have an interest in what charities do and what benefits they bring to the community.

A Village Hall charity will benefit from publicity about the activities that go on in the hall and the Annual Report is an opportunity to ‘spread good news’.

The Annual Report need not be lengthy.  

· A good Annual Report explains the charity’s aims and how it is going about achieving them. 

· It meets all the legal requirements and provides a balanced view of the charity’s structure, aims, objectives, activities and performance. 

· Importantly, it brings the charity to life and for those charities that rely on voluntary income as their primary source of funding, that really matters. Donors need to see where their money went and how it made a difference.
A template document is available – see Template Document  – Annual Report

